
 

Holland Massachusetts Board of Health 
Meeting Date: July 1, 2003 

Members in attendance: Sally Blais, John Robbins, David Kowalski, Tom Baltazar 
Meeting Opened: 7:30PM 
Meeting Closed: 9:30PM 

 
John motioned, David seconded – Meeting opened 7:30PM 
 
Minutes of previous meeting (06/17/03) were read and accepted as written. 
 
James Westwell, Jr. – 8 Clark Road – Holland MA – This is a continuance from a previous 
meeting.  Mr Westwell is here for certificate of Title V compliance.  In the previous meeting Mr. 
Westwell was asked to provide a water test because the well is less than 100’ from the leach 
field and to provide proof that the washing machine drain had been connected to the septic 
system.  Mr. Westwell provided a water test and furnished proof that the washing machine was 
attached to the septic system.  Title V certificate of compliance was issued. 
 
David Strzempko – For Fran LaPlante – 257 Mashapaug – seeking copy of as-built.  BOH made 
copies of information on hand. 
 
Carrie Zinkowsky – 2 Butterworth Road – came in asking about approval of Septic Design.  Ms. 
Zinkowsky was informed that BOH had 90 days to review plan and that the plan had been 
submitted 6/4/03. 
 
Jim Butler – 1 Forest Court – came in for certificate of Title V compliance. Mr Butler was 
informed that his well is less than 100’ from the leach field and therefore a well test will be 
required. 
 
Dave motioned, John seconded - Meeting adjourned 9:30PM. 
 


